
EXPLORE   ALL   AVENUES

Warm good wishes to respected Principal 
Ma’am, dear colleagues, the outgoing batch of 
class XII and my beloved students, There is a 
famous saying, “We can’t change people, but 
we can make them feel the need for change” 
 
One more academic session is drawing to a 
close and we are here in this grand function to 
release one more flock of birds with multi-
hued feathers into the vast world of 
competition, career and so on. 
 
I’m happy that I had the good opportunity to 
teach this batch of class XI itself. The two 
years time spent with them, I hope has been 
fruitful for them. I too have enjoyed and 
enriched my knowledge in interacting with a 
group of intelligent and artistic students. 
 
I had students in this batch who wrote down 
in their notebook every new phrase/word that 
dropped from my mouth, students who 
maintained a diary with the new thoughts 
received from teachers, students who found 
their creative muse in the things around, 
students who gave memorable moments of 
fun and humour, Those who really touched 
our hearts, those who had great leadership 
qualities, and the list is never ending. 
 Let me tell you each and every student has 
left an indelible impression on our minds. 
 
You have been a lucky batch since you had 
teachers who had spared all their time and 
energy in giving their best, emotionally and 
intellectually. You must not forget the 
contribution of all the teachers who at some 
stage or the other of your school life gave 
their best.. You are fortunate to have a 
Principal who is your ardent well wisher, 
someone  who spares no efforts in giving the 

best and seeing you at your best. 
 
I hope you all have used your time effectively 
in the school. Remember the day you stood at 
the threshold of school education with your 
parent and now the time has come to hand 
you over back to the parents after a brief but 
significant stint of training with us. In this brief 
period we have been your parents. There are 
teachers who have seen you grow up from 
that little child at the threshold to this day. 
 
You must not leave the school with regret 
that you could not do your best. Still there is 
time. It is a word of caution for the next batch 
too. 
 
I wish you all the best in life and in the ensuing 
examinations. We are eagerly waiting to see 
your immediate tribute to the alma-mater in 
the form of your performance in the 
forthcoming examinations. 
 
Farewell in Life. 
 
Best of Luck. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Dennis Stephen  


